
Bonita Springs Elementary  

School District of Lee County 

SAC Meeting Minutes 

November 9, 2021 

The SAC meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm 

First Item on the agenda was to approve the minutes of September 9, 2021 meeting.  The minutes were 

read by Mrs. Amy Pacheco and translation was provided by Claudia Santillo.  The minutes were 

approved. 

 

Second item on the agenda was to provide an update from the District Advisory Council Member, Mrs. 

Maritza Gonzalez. 

• Census data was provided from 2010 and 2020 

• The election of official school members 

• The choosing of the map for district zoning will be approved by the end of December 

Third item on the agenda was to provide an update from the Principal “State of School” Report. 

• Mr. Cooper explained the SIP (Student Improvement Plan) and how we are better supporting 

our school  

• All of our reading teachers are on pace 

• Our teachers meet anywhere from x2, x3 to daily 

• Once a new standard is learned a mini test is given to monitor the progress 

(Dibbels are also used for K, 1st  iReady is used for 2nd-5th) 

• Kagan Structures are also used in the classroom to enhance scaffolding 

• Same strategies used in the area of Mathematics 

• Science is very challenging and for FSA it is only taken in 5th grade  

o Dr. Kohler asked if anybody had any questions about the data that was provided 

o Manuela stated “My son is in 5th grade and it is hard for him to do his homework” 

o Dr. Kohler stated that there are good structure materials at Connect with Lee 

o Mrs. Maritza Gonzalez asked “Are we offering FSA Bootcamp?” 

o Dr. Kohler responded that there is tutoring available for 3rd, 4th and 5th grades during 

their P.E. time.  At this time there have not been any conversations about providing 

bootcamp 

Fourth item on the agenda was to review information about our Social Media and Cyberbullying Parent 

Workshop presentation. 

• Mr. Alton Honors reviewed the Social Media and Cyberbullying Parent Workshop presentation 

• Mrs. Claudia Santillo translated into Spanish 

 



Fifth item on the agenda was to review information about Upcoming items 

• Mr. Cooper mentioned that the Rotary Club will be selling Christmas trees and all tree sale funds 

will be used for Qtr. 2 PBIS surprise 

• Ms. Estela Sandoval spoke about the upcoming Spirit Week dress up days and Spirit Night to be 

held on Sat 12/4 

• Mrs. Maritza Gonzalez thanked Pastor Jeff for everything that he does for our students and staff.  

“I am a teacher and I really enjoy the sweet treats that Anchor Christian Church brings us every 

month.” 

Good of the order/Meeting Adjourned at 6:43pm 

 

 

  

 

 


